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The Commission has voted to close its investigationpsbposed transaction that would
bring together general acute care hospitals, a psychiatric hospital, and physieastern
MassachusettsConsistent with the Commission’s leatanding commitment aflosely
reviewing mergerdn thehealthcare sectgithe Commission staff conducted a comprehensive
investigation of the proposed transactiddur decision to close this matteas not an easy one.
But dter careful consideratigthe Commission hadecded not to challenge the proposed
transactiorat this time

CareGroup, Inc. (the parent company of Beth Israel Deaconess Medical Center, Inc.,
Mount Auburn Hospital, and New England Baptist Hospital) proposes to combine with Lahey
Health System, Inc.; Seacoast Regional Health System, Inc.; BIDCO Hospital LLCIRGO B
Physician LLC. Commission staff worked closely with Massachusetts Attorney General'(*AG
staff during thanvestigationto determine whether the proposed transaction would likely
substantially lessen competition in any relevant magged therebyiolate Section 7 of the
Clayton Act The Massachusetts Health Policy Commissamnexpert body, alsmonducted an
independent review of the proposed transaatiotier Massachusetts state lamd referred its
findings to the Massachusetts AG.

Today, the Massachusetts A@nnounced a settlement agreement with the partieer
settlement addressesues related to healtlare accesandincludes certain price caps over a
period of seven yearsThe Commission does ntyipically pursuebehavioral remedies, such as
price caps, in merger cases. We recognize, however, that this settlement seeks to satisfy two
goals of critical importance to the Massachusetts AG: first, to preserve access to health care for
underserved populations in Maskasetts; and second, to limit price increases for Massachusetts
health care consumers.

The assessment of whetheta®&e enforcement action was a close call. Howesesedh
on Commission staff's wornd i



